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Welcome to the new camping season! We can hope that 
Spring and Summer will follow this month! The Social 
Committee has a full program for your May long 
weekend! Be happy, be safe and enjoy the season of 
camping! 
 
Sports Equipment: 
All sports equipment will be kept in the store. If 
someone wishes to sign out any equipment, they will be 
required to leave their gate pass until they return the 
equipment. This rule has been added due to most of the 
sports equipment going missing or being destroyed. 
When the store is closed, people will need to use their 
own equipment. 
 
Fire Equipment: Our Park Manager, Brian Lamb, has 
been gathering items in the event of a fire in the park. 
There will be a trailer located in the staff work area 
beside the field with the equipment needed to supress a 
small fire. 
 
Social Events: Victoria Day long weekend events are 
posted to the SLSR website and Facebook pages. 
 
Future Planning Committee: Hydro upgrade project is 
ongoing. Please see the website for the Draft April Board 
Meeting minutes for updates on the Telus fiber optic 
project. 
 
 

 
 
BMX Bike Area: 
A BMX bike area is in the works. Park Manager, Brian 
Lamb, is looking for ideas about what this area should 
look like and where it should be in the park. Please speak 
to your children/youth/teenagers and email Brian at 
slsmanager2@gmail.com. 
 
Dogs: Campers are responsible to clean up after them. 
All dogs must be kept on a leash when outside of your 
campsite and secured within your campsite. This is for 
the safety of all the beloved pets in the park. There are 
2 dog parks, where your pet can be off leash as long as 
you are abiding by all posted rules. Staff will be building 
a fence around the dog pond for better control of off 
leash dogs. 
 
Parking & Overflow Parking Areas: 
If you cannot fit your or a guest vehicle on your campsite, 
please move it to an overflow parking area, never on the 
road way. Never park on the road. 
 
Board of Directors:  
President – Dave Clark    Vice President – Teresa Nielsen 
Treasurer – Rob Scantlebury Secretary – Joanne Boomer 
Each section in the park has an elected representative 
on the Board of Directors. 
A Section – Ken Leahy  B Section – Justine Scott 
C Section – Petty Wong  D Section – Bill Mitchell 
E Section – Lottie Legros  F Section – Doug Hogg 
G Section – Duane Round 
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